Board of Directors Meeting

CMT/ABATE

VFW Post 4641

215 Marshall Stuart Drive

Dickson, Tennessee 37055

December 12, 2010

Prior to the 1:00 pm meeting, board members and charter directors met at noon to identify dates for events planned in 2011.

The meeting was called to order by Brooklyn Tom at 1:00p.m.

Pledge to the flag.

Jack opened the meeting with a message and prayer. 

Brooklyn Tom stated because of the weather conditions, the agenda will not be followed and brief comments were requested. Charter reports would be heard at the end, if time permitted. He asked that the meeting be adjourned at 3:00pm. 

Roll Call by Secretary, 23 present and l absent. North East was excused.
	
	
	
	
	Present
	
	Absent

	Corp Director
	Brooklyn Tom 
	X
	
	

	Asst. Corp Director
	Dean Lucas
	X
	
	

	Corporate Secretary
	Brenda Redditt
	X
	
	

	Corporate Treasure
	Bette Stewart
	X
	
	

	Legislative
	
	Scott McColpin
	X
	
	

	Safety & Education
	Batman
	
	X
	
	

	Membership
	Al Nelson
	
	X
	
	

	Newspaper
	Amy Flatt
	
	X
	
	

	Products
	
	Kevin Chapnick
	X
	
	

	Activities Director
	Kevin Chapnick
	X
	
	

	Chaplain
	
	Jack Jones
	X
	
	

	NCOM
	
	Brooklyn Tom
	X
	
	

	MRF
	
	Dean Lucas
	X
	
	

	Webmaster
	Bob Celmer
	X
	
	

	Sgt at Arms 
	Bullitt 
	
	X
	
	

	PR/Communication
	Carol Simpson
	X
	
	

	Parliamentarian
	Johann Forbus
	X
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Charters
	
	
	
	
	
	

	At Large/Sgt at Arms
	Johann Forbus
	X
	
	

	Buffalo River
	Lisa Darden
	X
	
	

	Caney Fork
	Terry Presley
	X
	
	

	Dickson/Humphreys
	Beefy
	
	X
	
	

	Knoxville
	
	Maureen Quaranto
	X
	
	

	Music City
	Wendal Baldwin
	X
	
	

	Nashville
	
	Jack Jones
	X
	
	

	North East Tenn
	Jack Wolff
	
	
	X

	Robertson County
	Roland Verchota
	X
	
	

	Smith/Wilson
	Bryan Patrick
	X
	
	

	Sumner County
	Jeff Holland
	X
	
	

	Tennessee Valley
	Mark 'Yog' Moore
	X
	
	

	Upper Cumberland
	Dean
	
	X
	
	

	Wheels of Thunder
	Bob Celmer
	X
	
	

	Montgomery 
	Wally
	 
	X
	
	


Terry introduced a representative of the VFW, Ron Kimberly.
Brooklyn Tom announced the voting on acceptance of two new charters, Caney Fork and Montgomery. Caney Fork begins the organization with 21 members and Montgomery begins with 10 members. 

Director

Brooklyn Tom announced he will create a forum with the directors to discuss new ideas and issues in hopes of speeding up the process of completing tasks. He read several excerpt for the US Defenders and following is one…“Putting feelings into words is never easy when thoughts weigh heavy on your mind. Long ago there was and still is a need to organize and stand up to totalitarian infringements on our God given rights and freedoms. These days more than ever there seems to be an attack on our United State Constitution and Bill of Rights.”  On February 14, 2011 in Springfield, Tn. at the NCOM conference, the U. S. Defenders and Coalition of Independent Riders (COIR) would present a seminar explaining the organization. Event invitations were extended to everyone. A booklet was handed out for everyone to read the material to later discuss at the March meeting.
Legislative
Scott asked members the day decided for Legislative Day and they close Wednesday, February 23, 2011. In September 2010, Scott provided four amendments to the Freedom of Choice bill and inquired about the amendment(s) possibly needing further revisions to allow the bill to pass. The four were as follows:
1) Minimum 5 yr. endorsement or MSF Safety Couse

The vote was 10 Yes, 2 No, and 2 Abstain. Below are the details. 

	
	
	
	
	Yes 
	No 
	Abstain 

	At Large/Sgt at Arms
	Johann Forbus
	X
	
	

	Buffalo River
	Lisa Darden
	X
	
	

	Caney Fork
	Terry Presley
	
	
	X

	Dickson/Humphreys
	Beefy
	
	X
	
	

	Knoxville
	
	Maureen Quaranto
	X
	
	

	Music City
	Wendal Baldwin
	
	X
	

	Nashville
	
	Jack Jones
	X
	
	

	Robertson County
	Roland Verchota
	
	X
	

	Smith/Wilson
	Bryan Patrick
	X
	
	

	Sumner County
	Jeff Holland
	X
	
	

	Tennessee Valley
	Mark 'Yog' Moore
	X
	
	

	Upper Cumberland
	Dean
	
	X
	
	

	Wheels of Thunder
	Bob Celmer
	X
	
	

	Montgomery 
	Wally
	 
	
	
	X

	
	
	
	Total
	10
	2
	2


2) Health Insurance Requirement

The vote was 8 Yes, 4 No, and 2 Abstain. Below are the details. 

	
	
	
	
	Yes 
	No 
	Abstain 

	At Large/Sgt at Arms
	Johann Forbus
	X
	
	

	Buffalo River
	Lisa Darden
	X
	
	

	Caney Fork
	Terry Presley
	
	
	X

	Dickson/Humphreys
	Beefy
	
	
	X
	

	Knoxville
	
	Maureen Quaranto
	X
	
	

	Music City
	Wendal Baldwin
	
	X
	

	Nashville
	
	Jack Jones
	X
	
	

	Robertson County
	Roland Verchota
	
	X
	

	Smith/Wilson
	Bryan Patrick
	
	X
	

	Sumner County
	Jeff Holland
	X
	
	

	Tennessee Valley
	Mark 'Yog' Moore
	X
	
	

	Upper Cumberland
	Dean
	
	X
	
	

	Wheels of Thunder
	Bob Celmer
	X
	
	

	Montgomery 
	Wally
	 
	
	
	X

	
	
	
	Total
	8
	4
	2


3) $0.50 Increase in Tag renewal for 3 yr. Study

The vote was 11 Yes, 2 No, and 1 Abstain. Below are the details. 

	
	
	
	
	Yes 
	No 
	Abstain 

	At Large/Sgt at Arms
	Johann Forbus
	X
	
	

	Buffalo River
	Lisa Darden
	X
	
	

	Caney Fork
	Terry Presley
	
	
	X

	Dickson/Humphreys
	Beefy
	
	Y
	
	

	Knoxville
	
	Maureen Quaranto
	X
	
	

	Music City
	Wendal Baldwin
	X
	
	

	Nashville
	
	Jack Jones
	X
	
	

	Robertson County
	Roland Verchota
	X
	
	

	Smith/Wilson
	Bryan Patrick
	
	X
	

	Sumner County
	Jeff Holland
	X
	
	

	Tennessee Valley
	Mark 'Yog' Moore
	X
	
	

	Upper Cumberland
	Dean
	
	X
	
	

	Wheels of Thunder
	Bob Celmer
	X
	
	

	Montgomery 
	Wally
	 
	
	X
	

	
	
	
	Total
	11
	2
	1

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


4) TennCare Exemption
The vote was 8 Yes, 4 No, and 2 Abstain. Below are the details. 

	
	
	
	
	Yes 
	No 
	Abstain 

	At Large/Sgt at Arms
	Johann Forbus
	X
	
	

	Buffalo River
	Lisa Darden
	X
	
	

	Caney Fork
	Terry Presley
	
	
	X

	Dickson/Humphreys
	Beefy
	
	
	X
	

	Knoxville
	
	Maureen Quaranto
	X
	
	

	Music City
	Wendal Baldwin
	
	X
	

	Nashville
	
	Jack Jones
	X
	
	

	Robertson County
	Roland Verchota
	
	X
	

	Smith/Wilson
	Bryan Patrick
	
	X
	

	Sumner County
	Jeff Holland
	X
	
	

	Tennessee Valley
	Mark 'Yog' Moore
	X
	
	

	Upper Cumberland
	Dean
	
	X
	
	

	Wheels of Thunder
	Bob Celmer
	X
	
	

	Montgomery 
	Wally
	 
	
	
	X

	
	
	
	Total
	8
	4
	2


SCOTT’S MOTION: Registration and lobbying fees for this session will be $190.00. He requested the state cut a check for these fees. 
Bob and Dean seconded the motion. 
A vote was taken with the show of sticks and the motion passed unanimously. 

Roland stated that Robinson County Charter gave the state $500.00 to use for legislative purposes.

CAROL’S MOTION: The $500.00 from Robinson County should be kept separate from other monies and the funds are to use for legislative purposes. Scott would have control of this money and spend as he chooses. He would be able to draw against this money until the funds are exhausted. 
Maureen seconded the motion. 

A vote was taken with the show of sticks and the motion passed unanimously. 

Bob Celmer stated a budgeted amount should be provided to Scott’s for his legislative expenses.  Carol was asked to withdraw her motion and she would not.
BOB’S MOTION: Scott would have a budget of $1,000.00 per session … reimbursed for travel expenses, such as hotel (if needed), gas, parking, and food. 
Maureen seconded the motion. 

A vote was taken with the show of sticks and the motion passed unanimously. 

Scott stated this year session starts on January 11, 2011 with a lot of new faces. A new Republican governor and 14 new Republicans will be on Capitol Hill. This year will be the year to contact their representative and get to know them whether they are a new member or a returning one. The inauguration will be January 15th. 
Assistant Director

Dean stated the regulation on “lead limits” is on temporary hold. This regulation makes lead limit to “600 parts per million total lead content by weight for any part of the product.” This regulation includes ages 12 and under that ride motorcycles and ATV’s. He will keep us updated as information becomes available. 
BROOKLYN TOM’S MOTION: Reimburse Brooklyn Tom $158.00 for software he purchased to open files. 
Kevin seconded the motion. 

A vote was taken with the show of sticks and the motion passed. 

Treasurer 
Betty stated so far this year a net profit of $6,500 was obtained compared to $300 at the same time last year. Cuts were made to the cost of newsletter by emailing copies rather than printing and mailing. She thinks with more new members, fund raisers, and cutting cost on such items as the newspaper, the organization will be able to purchase land in a centrally located area in 2012.  
Newspaper
Amy informed everyone to continue submitting articles needing published in the newspaper and thanked everyone for her support. Beefy presented Amy with a “Dixon” patch. 
Safety & Education
Batman informed everyone about the rising fatalities from 929 in 2009 to 987 in 2010. Carol offered to crunch the numbers and provide the percentages. Batman stated he will be helping again with the Grant Application and the sign program is going well.
Activities/Products
Kevin stated he has products for sale and if anyone would like to purchase any to please see him. The State Wide Poker Run needs 100 sponsors, but the organization only has 17 sponsors. All charters should work on retrieving more sponsors so monies can be raise for this state wide event. All Sponsorships must be received by Kevin no later than January 31, 2011. All sponsors will be listed on our Facebook page. Bette made an example of how to get sponsors and anyone that wanted one was given a copy. 
Membership
Al stated that Buffalo River won the trophy again. Dickson Humphreys had the most new members to join.
Parliamentarian
Johann gave all Charter Directors a CD with the Protocol of operating guidelines for CMT/ABATE, Inc. He asked everyone to read the documents so members could discuss at the next BOD.
Sgt at Arms
Bullitt stated everything is going well and he wished everyone a Merry Christmas.
Webmaster

Bob asked if anyone would like to help in keeping the Website up-to-date, please contact him. He can use some help. The on-line member sign up function is working again. 

PR/Communications
Carol gave everyone a copy of a PR/Communications Report and a Grant Report. She stated the protocols for proper logo artwork, mission statement, and review for derogatory or defamation content are in place and working well for the newsletter. She also stated that Vicki was keeping Facebook updated and if anyone would like to have something posted to our Facebook page to please contact Vicki. She reminded everyone that the New Year Kick-Off Membership Drive banquet is January 15, 2011 at Days Inn on Spring Street.
Old Business
Brooklyn Tom stated for 2011 the organization will continue using the current financial. The election for Assistant Director and Corporate Treasurer will be held at the next BOD. Anyone wishing to apply for either position must submit a resume to the Board of Directors at least sixty (60) days prior to the election date. Marlin announced his candidacy for the Assistant Director position and asked for supportive votes. Bob commented that other member(s) interested in a position on the board or anyone willing to help to inform everyone. Help is appreciated in all sectors of the organization.  
Roland stated Robertson County has given the state every single penny made from the STR and challenged other Charters to do the same. 
A drawing was held for the Rider Education course and Smith Wilson Charter won the drawing. The charter was instructed to contact Bette for payment details.

New Business
Jelly Bean revealed being a former smoker. He wondered if there could be both smoking and non-smoking sides or take breaks to allow members to smoke if needed. Wendell thought Jelly Bean’s suggestion would occupy too much time to take smoking breaks causing the meeting to be prolonged. Carol voiced smokers consideration of the non-smokers and give them some space. Shorty proposed holding meetings again at Command Post 82 and they implemented a new policy banning smoking in certain areas. Question arrived about possible payment for holding meetings at Post 82. Shorty will contact the commander and advise the organization at the next meeting. Brooklyn Tom stated his doctor advised him to stay away from second hand smoke. The question to the group is what does the organization do?
KEVIN’S MOTION: The organization will hold the March BOD at the VFW Post 4641 since the organization does not know if we can meet at Post 82.

 Dean seconded the motion. 

 A vote was taken with the show of sticks and the motion passed. 

 Terry confirmed with Post 4641 that we could hold March BOD at their location.

Scott said he would like each charter to provide a picture of their charter’s director to the editor and feature them in the newsletter each month. Marlin asked if he was making a motion.
SCOTT’S MOTION: To feature or highlight a Charter Director or CM/ABATE member each month in the newsletter.

  Terry seconded the motion. 

 A vote was taken with the show of sticks and the motion passed. 

Keith stated he is working on the Points Rodeo and when he has more information he will advise.
CAROL’S MOTION: To extend the meeting so the charters could give their reports.
Jack seconded the motion.

A vote was taken with the show of sticks and 10 voted No, and 4 voted Yes. The motion failed.

MAUREEN’S MOTION: To adjourn the meeting.

Scott seconded the motion.

A vote was taken with the show of sticks and the motion passed. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:05.
1

